Bassenthwaite Parish Council
        Minutes of Bassenthwaite Annual Parish Meeting 

held in the Parish Room on Thursday 20th May 2021 at 7.00pm.
Bass min 144AP   
 Cllrs Present: J Stephens, H Reb, S Langcake, K Armstrong, J Mattinson & N Harrop.   

Also Present:  Elizabeth Clark (Clerk) & Coral Grace. 
1) Apologies – Cllrs Jukes & Trafford & Cllr Bowness (Cumbria County Councillor).   
2) Minutes Resolved - that the Chairman sign as a correct record minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held on 9th May 2019.
3) Chairman’s Report 
    We have been living through strange times for just over a year now and this is the first face to face meeting since March 2020. There was no Annual Parish Meeting last year so this report covers the two years from May 2019 to April 2021.

     The Parish Council met 11 times during the 2019/20 year and 4 times by Zoom during the 2020/21 year.   Lack of regular monthly face to face meetings led to an increasing use of email for inter councillor informal exchanges of views and ideas.

    During the full lock down period of April and May 2020 the council made a grant of £200 to Gordon Oliver so that he could perform his invaluable service to the community ensuring that food and medicines were delivered where needed and that a small food supply was always available in the village.

    There have been 36 planning applications considered in the past two years and the PC have had sight of 5 notices of intent to build agricultural structures for farming purposes. Please note that the council is not permitted to respond to these notices of intent.
    Of the 36 planning applications the council supported 2 and had no objection to 34 others.

    The Parish Council has had minor personnel changes over the period and a special mention must go to Bob James who decided to retire after 40 years as a serving councillor. Bob's experience will be sadly missed particularly his local knowledge and enthusiastic liaison work with Highways. We will now all need to be more pro-active in reporting Highway problems so please either report directly to Highways on their website www.cumbria.gov.uk or on the hotline 03003032992.  Alternatively let a parish councillor know of the problem.

    The parish council has continued to pay the costs for the lights and lighting of the Christmas tree erected by   our community on the Green each December.

    The Parish Council precept has been held at the same level for the past two years as previously (£7,350) and continues at this rate for the coming year.

    The Church Room/Hearse House was finally sold during 2019 and is now a private dwelling.

    The defibrillator in the telephone box on the edge of the Green continues to be checked on a weekly basis by Councillors Reb and Harrop to ensure that it is fault free. Our thanks to these councillors for this ongoing task. The council meets the annual charges for maintaining the defibrillator. 

    The children's play equipment (two sets of swings and a springer) are officially inspected for safety each year and on a regular basis by the council.

    There is a Bassenthwaite web site, www.bassenthwaite.org.uk , on which there is a Parish Council section where agendas and meeting minutes are posted along with other information. The Parish Council continues to pay the costs of keeping the website online and are responsible for updating their own section of the site.

    The Parish Council is now up to its full complement of nine councillors and looks forward to another year serving the Bassenthwaite Civil Parish community.
4) Consultation of Electors
     No matters of interest in the parish raised.  

     The Annual Parish Meeting was closed at 7.11pm.
